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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10
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July 8, 2009

Latoya Glenn

WM Renewable Energy, L.L.C.
1001 Fannin, Suite 400
Houston, TX 77002

Re: DE 08-143, Facility Expansion of WM Renewable Energy, L.L.C.’s
Mill Seat Landfill RPS Class I Facility

Dear Ms. Glenn:

On February 17, 2009, you submitted a letter on behalf of WM Renewable Energy,
L.L.C. (WMRE) notifying the Commission of the expansion of its Mill Seat landfill methane gas
facility (Mill Seat facility) as required by the N.H. Code Admin. Rule Puc 2500. Previously, on
December 22, 2008, the Commission had certified the Mill Seat facility as eligible to produce
Class I renewable energy certificates pursuant to RSA 362-F, New Hampshire’s Electric
Renewable Portfolio Standard law and issued the facility the New Hampshire Renewable
Portfolio Standard certification code NH-I-08-020.

WMRE’s February 17" letter states that WMRE installed two additional 3516 engines,
thereby increasing the gross nameplate capacity of the facility from its initial size of 4.8
megawatts to 6.4 megawatts that was commercially operational on December 17, 2008. Staff
has reviewed your filing and recommended the Commission grant the additional capacity as
eligible to produce renewable energy certificates effective June 08, 2009, the date on which Staff
was able to verify that WMRE expanded its Mill Seat facility.

The Commission has reviewed the WMRE filing and determined that it has provided all the
necessary information to demonstrate that the Mill Seat facility has increased its capacity. Therefore,
the Commission hereby certifies that Mill Seat’s additional capacity is eligible as a Class I renewable
energy source effective June 08, 2009 and is eligible to be issued New Hampshire Class I renewable
energy certificates.

Sincerely,

Debra A. Howland
Encl. Executive Director



